
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER 

AUGUST 14, 2012 

 

 
The August 14, 2012, meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center Committee was 
called to order at 10:05 a.m.  Members present were Charlotte Philemon, Jeanne 
Gordon, Donna Budd, Pam Bramhall, Mararuth Capell, Glenda Dodge, Lore 
Eccleston, Connie Mangum, Harriet Owsley, and Chuck Keener, Town Council 
Representative, attended the meeting.  
 
Charlotte called the meeting to order with a prayer for guidance and wisdom in our 
discussions and blessings for all.  The July 10, 2012 minutes were approved.   

Jeanne Gordon, treasurer, updated the committee regarding the financial status of 
the Community Center budget.  Jeanne reported that the $750 donation to the 
Community Center from the Island Revitalization Committee was not yet reflected in 
our budget; however, the Town’s financial officer is aware of this and will correct it. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Review of the Community Center’s August 18, 2012 Barbecue Preparations. 
 

Discussion ensued regarding final plans for the Community Center’s August 18 
barbecue.  Supplies have been purchased, signs, flyers, posters and media 
coverage has been finalized, food and beverages covered, serving shifts reviewed, 
Public Works notified and setup diagram has been submitted.  Chuck said that he 
would check with Sonny regarding Public Works removing the ballet instructor’s 
equipment from the ballet class and return them on Monday morning. 
 
Community Center Storage Area Construction 
 
Discussion ensued regarding the problem of accessing the tables and chairs in the 
Center’s storage area due to the ballet instructor’s equipment stored there.  Chuck 
was asked to look into the remodeling construction schedule of the storage area, 
which was a priority item on our 2012-2013 Budget Expenditures list submitted to 
the Budget Committee last spring. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Community Center’s Fall Dance   
 
Lore announced that the Center’s fall dance with Tony and Diane will be in October. 
 
 



Reservation Appointment Book Monthly Report and Maintenance Schedule 
 
Donna reported that there was one rental booked last month; however, the message 
center line received inquiries requesting information regarding information for 
getting a wheel chair for beach use and the availability of volley ball courts, also 
information regarding  New Hanover County government public hearings and an 
increasing number of telemarketing messages.  The Committee will be developing a 
marketing campaign regarding the new rental policies. 
  
Following is the schedule of members maintaining the book, which is transferred to 
the next person at the monthly Committee meeting on the second Tuesday of the 
month.  The schedule is tentative and Town Hall will be notified of any changes to it. 
 
 August Charlotte   November Glenda 
 September Connie   December Mararuth 
   October Harriet   January Jeanne  
          
  

The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted on August 20, 2012 by: 
 
Donna M. Budd 
Recording Secretary  
 
 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY,  
SEPTEMBER 11, 2012 

Members should notify one of the officers when they cannot attend a meeting. 
 

**** 
 
 
Our meetings are always OPEN and the public is welcome to attend.  We like to hear 
suggestions, new ideas, and comments for our community from the citizens of Kure 

Beach. 
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